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be appointed by it? Actually, the local organizers delegated this 
work to the I. L. A. representatives. Later, a small but resolute 
number of the delegates Iheld that the selection of the papers and 
the setting up of the program could properly be done only by 
the Congress itself, and it was only after long hours of reasoning 
that they admitted that, though the Congress in session had 
actual power to sanction or reject the program or any papers put 
forward (as of course could not be questioned), chaos could be 
averted only by the main arrangements being made before the 
opening session. 

That such difficulties are common to other international 
organizations is shown by the recent action taken by UNESCO 
and WHO in sponsoring the formation of the Medical Congress 
Council [THE JOURNAL 17 (1949) 103]. This Council "will study 
congress techniques, many of which have been worked out in 
recent years, and will be in a position to give valuable advice." 
The International Leprosy Association, itself one of the founder 
members of this Council, will certainly avail itself of this advice, 
and of any other help the Council can give before the next inter­
national leprosy congress, which is scheduled to be held in 1953. 

Meanwhile, one of the best ways to make that congress a 
success is for groups of workers in many countries to get to­
gether and study the important questions which were before the 
Havana Congress, so 'as to be able to bring their mature findings 
to the 1953 meeting. It would also be an advantage if each such 
group should, as far as possible, allot to one of their representa­
tives (or to one for each subject) the responsibility of putting 
forward their conclusions. In this way the papers to be read 
would be reduced to a manageable number and would carry the 
weight not only of the writers alone but also . of their groups. 

The Secretary of the International Leprosy Association is at 
present in India, but he hopes next year ' (1951) to visit Spain' 
and get in touch with the local ' congress committee, so that 
arrangements may be put in train in good time. 
Purulia Leper Home and Hospital E. MUIR 

Purulia, Bihar, India 

To THE EDITOR: 

General Secretwry & Treasu'rer 
International Leprosy Association 

) A CORRECTION 

There is a rather important error in the article by Dr. Lowe 
and myself in THE JOURNAL, Vol. 17, No.3. This error occurs on 
Page 194, paragraph 4, which reads: "He has been able ' to 
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demonstrate the spectrum of methemoglobin or methemalbumin 
in sulfone-treated cases." This is incorrect from two points of 
view. In the first place, it reads as though methemoglobin and 
methemalbumin are the same. In the second place, I have never 
been able to demonstrate the spectrum of methemoglobin, but 
the spectrum of methemalbumin is frequently observable in cases 
undergoing diaminodiphenyl sulfone (DDS) therapy with a dose 
of 0.3 gm. daily. 

I hope that you can publish a correction of this error, because 
this point of finding methemalbumin in the plasma of cases on 
diaminodiphenyl sulfone is an important one from a biochemical 
point of view. 
Lady Willingdon Leprosy Sanatorium MICHAEL SMITH 
Chingleput, Madras Biochemist, British Empire 
South India Leprosy Relief Association 


